
        

“I pray…that all of them may be one, Father, just and you are in me and I am in you. May they 
also be in us so that the world may believe that you have sent me.”  ~  John 17:21 

 

 Thank God with us for a good year with a very full campus in the midst of a new dorm 
construction zone. Remember the 35 graduates (18 with honors!) who are launching 
into new jobs, ministries, relationships, and studies. Pray for firm foundations of faith as 
they say goodbye to this unique and intense season of Christian community, formation, 
and study. 

 Gideon Magangira, the Tanzanian student who was severely injured in a car accident in 
2023, was among the 2025 graduates. Praise God for his persistence in spite of this 
setback. Pray for all the unknowns in his future in light of some continued disabilities. He 
will be spending the coming year in an internship. 

 Pray for strong giving to the general fund as we close our fiscal year June 30. Thank 
God for the generosity of many churches, businesses, and individuals that undergird the 
day-to-day ministries of RBC. 

 Praise God that at the Double Header on May 3 we raised the last $50,000 needed to 
fulfill the matching grant challenge to fully fund the new dorm! Since that goal, an 
additional $25,000 has come in to help with unanticipated expenses such as some 
additional landscaping and a broken sewer line. 

 Pray for the final push to complete the dorm in time for the fall semester which begins 
September 13. There are many decisions to made about furnishings, décor, etc.  

 Both weeks of Choral Camp, July 7-18 are full! Pray for Liz Yoder, Director, and ask 
that the needed counselors, teachers, and summer staff will come together.   

 Drew Beitzel will be coming on board as a director for the Rosedale Trades program. He 
is the son of Titus Beitzel who developed the program this first year. Pray that God will 
draw a new cohort of students into the program as well as continue building into the 
second-year students. 

 RBC is collaborating with the Rosedale Network to host an Educators’ Conference on 
campus, June 23-25. It’s designed for school administrators and teachers to build 
relationships, collaborate, sharpen skills, and find encouragement. For more information 
contact Heather at hmaust@rosedale.edu or visit www.eventbrite.com/e/rosedale-
network-educators-conference-tickets-1226753345279.  
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